ISRP review: Fund for one year. Subsequent funding contingent on a better description of the maintenance and monitoring methods, as noted in the ISRP’s FY99 report, Appendix A, page 65-66.  This proposal may have been adequate for the requested multi-year funding if the proposal had provided this information. 

Response: At the time the fiscal year 2000 project proposal was submitted for review, the site-specific management plans, detailing monitoring and evaluation methods, were not completed. There are several reasons for the lack of monitoring and evaluation details in the proposal: 

1. The completion of site-specific wildlife management plans and detailed monitoring and evaluation procedures occurred after the fiscal year 2000 project proposal was submitted. As per the IDFG-BPA Memorandum of Agreement for Northern Idaho Wildlife Mitigation, the IDFG is required to complete a site-specific wildlife management plan within two years of acquiring a property. The IDFG completed all the management plans (with a detailed plan for monitoring and evaluation) in the winter of 1998 and submitted them to the CBFWA Wildlife Caucus in March 1999 for approval. The wildlife managers determined the management plans and monitoring and evaluation methods were consistent with what others are doing in the region.

2. The wildlife managers are working on standardized methods for monitoring and evaluation that will be used region wide. As yet, the methods are not complete. The IDFG and the Albeni Falls Work Group will adhere to the standardized methods for monitoring and evaluation once they are completed. In the interim, the project sponsor will be monitoring and evaluating wildlife habitat and populations using a variety of methods (see response to question #5 below).

3. IDFG has not yet contracted BPA funds for operations and maintenance. The IDFG acquired four properties in 1997-1998 and has not yet received BPA O&M funding. Limited by staff and funding, the IDFG has conducted limited monitoring and evaluation activities using its own funds. Funding to initiate monitoring and evaluation along with operations and maintenance activities will be contracted by August 1999.

ISRP Comment/Question: As the ISRP commented in its FY99 review (page 65-66), the description of methods for maintenance and monitoring continue to be inadequate.  This proposal could still use more detail on planned maintenance and monitoring. 

Response: The timing issue looms large here. At the time the project proposal was submitted to BPA for inclusion in the FY 2000 process (November 1998), site specific management plans for the projects that are already on-the-ground, had not yet been completed. The maintenance and monitoring information referred to by the ISRP as lacking is contained within these plans and has been reviewed by the CBFWA Wildlife Caucus for regional consistency.

The IDFG submitted to the Wildlife Caucus in late spring of 1999 a response to questions, which were meant to address the current status of monitoring and evaluation efforts on wildlife mitigation lands within the region. The questions and response follows:

1. Name of project(s), location?  Project: Albeni Falls. Location: Lake Pend Oreille (Upper Columbia subbasin). Specific IDFG properties include: Henderson Ranch, Denton Slough, Carter’s Island, and Ginter.

2. What specie(s) are being monitored? Are they NPPC Program target specie(s)?  Bald eagle, Mallard, Canada goose, Muskrat, White-tailed deer, Yellow warbler, Black-capped chickadee, and elk are being monitored; all except elk are NPPC Program target species.

3. What characteristics/parameters of wildlife populations are being measured?  The IDFG will monitor waterfowl and songbird species incidence and occurrence; waterfowl nesting success and annual productivity; Canada goose annual productivity; elk herd size and calf production; muskrat presence/absence. 

4. What habitats are being monitored? How? Are they NPPC Program priority habitats?  The IDFG will monitor emergent herbaceous wetlands, deciduous scrub-shrub wetlands, and forested wetlands; all habitat types are high priority NPPC Program habitats. 

5. What methodology(s) or techniques are being used for both specie(s) and habitat monitoring? The IDFG has not started monitoring yet (see question 6). Monitoring and evaluation will begin in fiscal year 2000 and will include the following: low-flight aerial photography every five years to monitor overall wetland vegetation composition, quality, coverage, diversity, and distribution; HEP analysis every five years to compare against baseline; permanent vegetative photo plots will be established to measure height, density, canopy cover, and survival of various vegetation species; ocular estimates of noxious weed acreage; water level monitoring using a staff gage will be completed to determine wetland vegetation response and waterfowl food productivity; nest searches will be conducted using drag lines to determine waterfowl nesting success; and songbird presence/absence will be determined using random transects. 

6. How long has the M&E program been in place for this project? The IDFG has not received BPA O&M funding yet for the parcels acquired in 1997-1998. Monitoring activities have been minimal due to funding and staffing deficiencies; however IDFG initiated some monitoring and evaluation activities in 1998 using its own funds. BPA funds will be used for monitoring and evaluation in fiscal year 2000.

